July 11, 1956.

Rev. John T. Sullivan Holy Angels Rectory Westville, N. H.

Dear Father Sullivan:

You are hereby suspended from all priestly ministry in the Diocese of Marchester, effective Friday, July 20. The only exception to this is that of saying Mass privately. You are to leave the rectory on that date.

The prohibition to own or drive an automobile is still in effect.

Praying God that this penalty may make you realize your course of constant serious scandal and divert you from it I remain

Devotedly yours in Christ,

Bishop of Manchester.